From: dens0961 D STREETER

To: Chris Roberts; Shari Winstead; Will Hall; Doris McConnell; Keith McGlashan; Jesse Salomon; Keith Scully; Eric

<u>Friedli</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Save Hamlin Park

Date: Monday, October 09, 2017 5:41:13 PM

Dear City Council,

It has come to my attention that there is a proposal to cut out 4.5 acres of forest at Hamlin Park to put in a new road, Utility Yard, and fueling station for Public Works.

Why? It just seems crazy to me. I walk regularly at Hamlin with a friend. I love the peacefulness of the forest. It is a habitat for all kinds of creatures and a mental health respite from a world that feels increasingly chaotic. I love Hamlin Park. With the creatures, the trees, the light...it feels like I'm walking through a slice of Eden.

There are better places than destroying a park. Please take this measure off the table.

Sincerely, Denis Streeter